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I. INTRODUCTICN 

1, The United Nations Council for Namihia, in the discharge of ita 
reeponeihilitiee asi the leqal Adminieterinq Authority for the Territory until 
independence, held extraordinary plenary meetinqe at Vienna from 3 to 7 June 1985, 
pursuant to General Aeeembly reeolution 39/50 C of 12 December 1984, in order to 
aeaeea the continuing critical eituation in and relatinq to Namibia and to 
recommend appropriate action to the General AAeembly and the Security Council in 
the light of South Africa’s! persistent refusal to implement Security Council 
resolutions 385 (1976) of 30 January 1976 and 435 (1978) of 29 September 1978. 

2. Dur inq these meet inge, the Council accorded particular attention to the rectwt 
unilateral action by South Africa to preee ahead with the installation of the 
so-called “interim government” in illaqally occupied Namibia, and to the 
forthcoming Security Council meetings on the auestion of Namihia. 

3. The Council recoqnized the special relevance of ita meetinqs in Western 
Europe, particularly in view of the need to mohilize in the region public opinion 
and qreater support for Namibian independence. While recallinq the eupport 
extended by reveral Weetern European Governmentn to the Namihian cauBe# the Council 
remained conscioue of the need further to intenaify support in certain Western 
States for that cause. 

4. During its solemn inaugural meeting which was opened by Hie Excellency 
Mr. Leopold Grate, Federal Minieter for Foreiqn AffairA of Austria, the Council 
aleo heard etatements from His Excellency Mr. Paul J. F. Lusaka, President of the 
thirty-ninth eeesion of the General Aeeemhly and other participatinq diqnitariea. 
The meeting received with eatiefaction the declaration by the Austrian Federal 
Minieter for Foreign Affaire that “Austria rejects the plan to install a 
‘trsnsitional government’ through the so-called Multi-Party Conference” and that 
“Austria aleo deplore8 South Africa’s policy to obetruct the carrying out of the 
United Nationa Plan by putting forward extraneoue ieBuenW. 

5. The Council reviewed in depth the situation in and relating to Namibia in the 
context of the deteriorating situation in southern Africa reeultinq from South 
Africa’s continued refusal to co-operate in the implementation of the United 
Nations Plan for Namibia’8 independence, in defiance of General Aeeembly and 
security Council resolutions. The Council noted with grave concern South Africa’6 

continued brutal repression of the Namibian people and its acte of aqqreR8ion 
againet neighbouring States. 

6. The Council has, during its Extraordinary plenary Meetinqs at Vienna, adopted 
the fOllOWinq declaration and programme of action on Namibia which it submit8 for 
the eeriOUI3 and urgent consideration of the Security Council, the General ARBembly 

and all Governments, orqanizationa and peoples for appropriate action to s~ecure the 
speedy liberation of Namibia from illeqal occupation by South Africa. 
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II. DECLARATION 

7. The Council solemnly reaffirms the inalienable right of the people of Namibia 
to self-determination. freedom and national independence in a united Namibia 
including Walvis Bay, the Penguin Islands and other offshore islands, in accordance 
with the purposes and principles of the Charter of the United Nations, the 
Declaration on the Grantinq of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples and 
Other relevant resolutions and decisions of the United Nations, 

8. The Council, as the legal Administering Authority for Namibia until 
independence, is the concrete expression of the direct responsibility of the United 
Nations over Namibia, in accordance with General Assembly resolutions 2145 (XXI) of 
27 October 1966 and 2248 (S-V) of 19 May 1967. 

9. The Council declares once again that South Africa’s illegal occupation of 
Namibia constitutes an act of aggression against the Namibian people in terms of 
the definition of aqqression contained in General Assembly rceolution 3341 (XXIX) 
of 14 December 1974 and is a threat to international and regional peace and 
security. The Council condemns the continued illegal occupation of Namibia by 
South Africa, in defiance of resolutions and decisions of the General Assembly and 
of the Security council, and in disregard of the Advisory Opinion of the 
International Court of Justice of 21 June 1971. fi/ 

10. The Council further strongly condemns the South African rigime for its 
ruthless repression of the Namibian people, its policy and practice of apartheid 
and other qrose violations of human rights perpetrated aqainst the people of 
Namibia, and demands an immediate end to those policies. It stronqly denounces the 
detention and imprisonment of all Namibian political prisoners and demands their 
immediate and unconditional release. 

11. The Council denounces the illegal South African occupation r6qime for its 
ever-increasing and large-scale military build-up in Namibia, its introduction of 
compulsory military service for Namibians, its forced recruitment and training of 
Namibians for tribal armies and its recruitment of mercenaries and other foreign 
agents in order to carry out its policies of internal repreeeion and external 
aqgreseion. It calls upon all States to co-operate in taking effective measures to 
prevent the recruitment, training and transit of mercenaries for service in 
Namibia. 

12. The Council considers that, given South Africa’s infamous record of violence 
and aqqression, the acauisition of a nuclear weapons capability hy the racist 
regime of South Africa has added yet another dangerous dimension to an already 
qrave situation, since this development can only help South Africa to intensify its 
intimidation of the independent States in the reqion into submission, while posing 
a threat to all mankind. The Council condemns the collaboration of Israel and the 
Governments of certain Western StateR, particularly that of the United States of 
America, with the racist reqime of South Africa in the nuclear field. Such 
collaboration ia in contravention of General Assembly resolutions and encourages 
the Pretoria riqime in its defiance of the international community and obstructs 
efforts to eliminate apartheid and brinq South Africa’s illeqal occupation of 

/ . . . 
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Namibia to an end. The Council calls upon all States to refrain from aupplyinq the 
racist minority r&qime of South Africa, directly or indirectly, with installatiann 
that miqht enable it to use uranium , plutonium or other nuclear materials and 
reactors for military purposes, 

13. The Counc!l reaffirms its solidarity with, and support for the South West 
Africa People’s Orqanization (SWAPO), the sole and authentic representative of the 
Namibian people. On the occasion of the twenty-fifth anniversary of the foundinq 
of SWAPO, it pays tribute to SWAP0 for the sacrifices made in the field of battle 
and also for the spirit of statesmanship, co-operation and far-siqhtedness it has 
displayed in the political and diplomatic arena despite the most extreme 
provocations on the part of the racist Pretoria rhqime. 

14. The Council reiterates its conviction that the leqitimate armed liberation 
etruqqle of the Namibian people is an important factor in their efforts to achieve 
self-determination, freedom and national independence. 

15. The COUnCil reaffirms that the liberation struqqle in Namibia is a Conflict of 
international character in terms of article 1, paraqraph 4, of Additional 
Protocol I h/ to the Geneva Conventions of 12 Auqust 1949 c/ and, in this reqard, 
demands the application by South Africa of the Conventions and Additional 
Protocol I. In particular, it demands that all captured freedom fighters be 
accorded prisoner-of-war status as called for by the Geneva Convention relative to 
the Treatment of Prisoners of War! d/ and Additional Protocol thereto. 

16. The Council condemns the u8e of the territory of Namibia by the racist ri9ime 
Of South Africa as a military base from which to launch armed aqqression aqainst 
neighbouring State6 in order to intimidate them and prevent them from supporting 
the campaign against apartheid and the leqitimate struqqle of the Namibian people 
for freedom and independence, 

17. In this context, the Council stronqly condemns South Africa’s latest act of 
aqqression against the People’8 Republic of Anqola, which is in blatant violation 
of its sovereignty and territorial inteqrity and which further exposes Pretoria’s 
duplicity and bad faith. The Council rejects Pretoria’s arroqated riqht to 
traneqress the bordera of front-line States. 

18. The Council also reaffirms its conviction that the solidarity and support of 
the front-line States for the Namibian cause continues to he an important factor in 
the efforts to brinq genuine independence to the Territory. It deems it imperative 
that the international community increase, as a matter of urgency, all support and 
assistance to the front-line States, to enable them to vithstand South Africa’s 
attempts at destabilizinq them and to defend themselvefi aqainst South Africa’s 
aggression. 

19. The Council reaffirms once aqain that the natural resources of Namibia are the 
inviolable heritage of the Namibian people. It stronqly condemns the ruthless 
plunder of the natural resources of the Territory, particularly its mineral and 
marine resources, by South African and other foreiqn economic interests, in 

violation Of Security Council and General Assembly resolutions, the Advisory 

/ . . . 
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Opinion of the International Court of Justice of 21 June 1971, b/ and of Decree 
NO. 1 for the Protection of the Natural Resources of Namibia, e/ enacted by the 
Council on 27 September 1974. The Council reaffirms that, since those activities 
are illegal under international law, South Africa and all other foreiqn economic 
interests operatinq within the territory of Namibia are liable to pay damages to 
the future lawful Government of an independent Namibia. It further calls upon a11 
Governments to take legislative and other appropriate measures to ensure the 
cessation of these activities and any new investments in Namibia by corporations 
under their jurisdictions, a6 well as their compliance with the provisions of 
Decree No. 1. 

20. The Council also views with the graveet concern and condemns the continuing 
military collaboration with and assistance to South Africa by certain Western 
States and Israel. It considers that such collaboration and assistance constitute 
a breach of the arms embargo imposed hy the Security Council in its resolution 
418 (1977) of 4 November 1977 and a hostile act against the Namihian people, The 
Council further calls for the scrupulous observance by all States of Security 
Council resolution 558 (1984) enjoininq upon them not to import armsments from 
South Africa. 

21. The Council has learned with profound indignation and grave concern that the 
racist rdqime of South Africa has decided to install a puppet administration in 
Windhoek on 17 June 1985 in the form of an “interim qovernment” of the so-called 
Multi-Party Conference. In this reqard, the Council draws particular attention to 
the strong condemnation and rejection of South Africa’s unilateral action by the 
Extraordinary Ministerial Meetinq of the Co-ordinating Bureau of the Non-Aligned 
Countries on Namibia, f/ held at New Delhi from 19 to 21 April 1985, and the 
President of the Security Council on 3 May 1985. 

22. Recalling its communique adopted on 4 June 1985, the Council condemns and 
rejects outright, Pretoria’s unilateral decieion to install an “interim government” 
in Namibia and stetes cateqorically that the united Nations Plan for Namibia 
contained in Security Council resolution 435 (1978) remains the only basis for a 
peaceful settlement of the Namibian auestion. It urqes all States to refrain from 
according any recoqnition to, or undertaking any kind of co-operation with, the 
so-ca 1 led “interim government” or any other entity installed in Namibia. The 
Council further urges the Security Council to act decisively in fulfilment of the 
direct responsibility of the United Nations over Namibia and to take, without 
further delay, appropriate action to ensure the implementation of its resolution 
435 (1978) without modification or pre-conditions. 

23. The Council reiterates that there are only two parties to the conflict in 
Namibia, namely, the people of Namibia, on the one hand, led by their sole and 
authentic representative, SWAPO, and the illegal occupation r&ime of South Africa, 
on the other. 

24. The Council reiterates that the auestion of Namibia in a decolonization issue 
and must be addressed and resolved in accordance with the provisions of the 
Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples 
contained in General Aseembly resolution 1514 (XV) of 14 December 1960 and other 

/ . . . 
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relevant United Nations reeolutions. The Council therefore rejects any attempt to 
portray the Namibian question as part of an East-Weat confrontation. 

25. The Council firmly rejects and condemns the persistent attempts by the United 
States and the South African rbgime to establish a linkage or parallelism between 
the independence of Namibia and extraneous and irrelevant iseues, in particular the 
withdrawal of Cuhan forces from Angola. It recalls that both the General Assembly 
and the Security Council have rejected this linkage and emphasises that the 
persistence of such attempts not only retards the decolonization process in 
Namibia, but also constitutes an unwarranted and gross interference in the internal 
affairs of Angola, It calls upon those who draw this linkage to immediately 
abandon this policy, which is unacceptable to the international community. 

26. The Council deeply deplores the continued assistance rendered to the South 
African regime by the major Western countries and Israel in the political, 
economic, military and other fields and calls for an immediate end to sucn 
aesietance. In particular , the Council condemns and rejects the policy of 
so-called “constructive engagement” pursued by the United State8 Government which 
has further emboldened the apartheid rbgime to intensify its repression of the 
peoples of Namibia and South Africa and escalate aqqression against the front-line 
States. Such a policy has also encouraged South Africa to continue it8 
intranSigenCe over the independence of Namibia , against the wishes and aspirations 
of the Namibian people and in defiance of the relevant resolutions and decisions of 
the United Nations. 

27, The Council calls upon the Governments of States Members of the United Nations 
to take appropriate legislative, administrative and other measures, unilaterally 
and collectively, pending the imposition of mandatory sanctions against South 
Africa, in order to isolate it effectively in the political, economic, military and 
cultural fields accordinq to the relevant United Nations resolutions, 

28. The Council expresses its appreciation to all Governments and specialized 
agencies and other international organisations that have contributed to the United 
Nations Fund for Namibia in order to assist the Nationhood Programme for Namibia 
and the United Nations Institute for Namibia in the formulation and implementation 
of their proqranunes which are of great importance for the economic and social 
development of Namibia once sovereignty and independence are achieved, It 
underscores the need to continue and increase such assistance. 

29. The Council calls once again upon the International Monetary Fund to terminate 
all co-operation with, and assistance to, the apartheid rdqime and urges all States 
members of the Fund to take appropriate action towards that end. It further calls 
upon all other international orqanizations and institutions to bear in mind and to 
respect the position taken by the United Nations on the auestion of Namibia and to 
refrain from any form of co-operation with the Pretoria rdgime. 

30. The Council notes with satisfaction the preesures being exerted by 
parliamentarians, non-governmental orqanizations , and individuals in a number of 
Western countries, including in particular, the United States of America, to 
pranote the severance of econom!c and other links with racist South Africa, as part 
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of a concerted public campaiqn aqainst the ecoucqe of apartheid, It believee that 
these effort8 at the public level are of crucial importance in the campaiqn Of! the 
Council for the mobilization of unrvereal aupport for the Namibian cause and in thr 
struqqle aqainst apartheid. It aleo urqee the campaiqn to work for comprehensive 
mandatory sanctions against South Africa, 

31. The Council emphaeizes the importance of action by local authorities, trade 
unions, reliqioue bodies, academic institutions, mace media, solidarity movements 
and other non-qovernmental orqanizations , as well aa individual men and women, in 
mobilizinq Governments and public opinion, particularly in the Western countries, 
in support of the liber:.tion struqqle of the Namibian people under the leaderehip 
of SWAP0 and in counteractinq all forms of collaboration with the occupation rdqime 
in Namibia. It commend8 all those who have eteadfaetly supported the Namibian 
cause for their unflaqqinq commitment and urqes them t0 further co-ordinate and 
intensify their efforts. 

32. The Council recalled that 1985 marks the fortieth annivereary of the Loundinq 
of the United Nations and the twenty-fifth anniversary of the adoption by the 
General Assembly of the Declaration on the Grantinq of Independence to Colonial 
countries and Peoplee. In this reqard the Council emphaeizee that the continued 
bondaqe of the Namibian people confronts the United Nations with one of the moat 
serious crises in its history. The Council is firmly convinced that after almoat 
20 years since the adoption by the General Aasombly of renolution 2145 (XXI), the 
United Nationa and the international community must, more than ever, take concerted 
action towards the settlement of the Namibian question. 

33. The Council reiterateu that upecial responsibility rests with the Security 
Council which must act without further delay to secure the implementation of ite 
own relevant resolutions, in particular its resolution 435 (1978). The Council 
considers that comprehensive mandatory sanctions under Chapter VII of the Charter 
of the IJnited Nations are the most effective means of’ eneurinq South Africa’s 
compliance with the reeolutione and decision8 of the United Nations on Namibia, 

34. The Council for Namibia, for its part, ie determined to keep the qUeBtiOn Of 
Namibia in the forefront of international attention, with a view to brinqinq about 
the independence of the Territory without further delay. 

III. PROGIUMME OF’ ACTION 

The Council urqes the Security Council to exercise decisively ita authority 
::;h a view to eneurinq the implementation of Ita reeol\jtione 385 (1976) 
435 (1978) and 539 (1983) by takinq strony action aqainst South Africa’e’dilntorY 
manoeuvres and fraudulent schemes which are intended to bypass or undermine the 
United Nations Plan for the independence of Namibia. 

36. In view of the latest attempt by the racLet r&ime in Pretoria to impone 
puppet political institutions and an internal settlement in Namibia in ViOhtLon Of 
the relevant Security Council resolutionn, the Council calls upon all Member Sf,ltee 
and the international community not to recoqnize or take any action implyinq 
recoqnition of any such illeqal arrar~qer~nt imposecj by pretoria. 

/  . . I  
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37. The United Nations Council for Namibia resolves to promote the imposition of 
comprehensive mandatory sanctions aqainst South Africa by the Security Council in 
accordance with Chapter VII of the Charter of the United Nations, durinq its next 
session on the question of Namibia, in order to ensure South Africa’s compliance 
with the impXemei,cation of the United Nations Plan for Namibia. The Council urqes 
those permanent members of the Security Council who have shielded South Africa in 

the past to display the necessary political will in this reqard. 

38. The Council calls upon all States, pendinq the imposition of mandatory 
sanctions aqainst South Africa , to apply voluntary sanctions unilaterally and 
collectively in accordance with the Security Council and General Assembly 
resolutions to that effect. 

39. The Council invites the United Nations, its Member States, its associated 
bodies and orqans and the entire international community to take due coqnizance, in 
the context of the observance of the fortieth anniversary of the Grqanisation, of 
the fact that 1985 also marks the fortieth year of the consideration of the 
question of Namibia by the United Nations and to reflect this appropriately in the 

proqramme of activities to be undertaken to commemorate this anniversary. The 
COUnCil emphasizes that the commemorative session of the General Assembly, which 
numerous Heads of State or Government are expected to attend, bears a particular 
responsibility in this respect and should make an important contribution towards 
the solution of the Namibian question. 

40. Recalling the decision on Namibia adopted unanimously by the Special Committee 
on the Situation with reqard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the 
Grantinq of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples at its recent 
extraordinary session held at Tunis, the Council urqes that the Namibian cause 
continue to be hrqhliqhted in the context of the observance of the twenty-fifth 
anniversary of the Declaration on the Grantinq of Independence to Colonial 
Countries and Peoples. 

41. The Council calls upon all States to adopt leqislative and other effective 
measures to prevent the recruitment, tcaininq and transit of mercenaries for 
service in Namibia. 

42. The Council demands once again the immediate and unconditional release of all 
Namibian political prisoners, includinq all those imprisoned or detained under the 
so-called internal security laws, martial law, or any other arbitrary measures, 
whether such Namibians have been charged or tried, or are beinq held without charqe 
in Namibia or South Africa. 

43. The Council urqes those States that co-operate with South Africa in the 
political, economic, military and nuclear fields to cease and desist forthwith from 
any form of direct or indirect collaboration with South Africa. 

44. The Council calls upon the international community to reject the policy of 
“COnStrUCtiVe enqaqement” pursued by the United States of America, which encouraqes 

the intransiqence of South Africa. 

/ . . . 
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45. The Council calls upon the Security Council to take all necessary measures in 
order to ensure the total cessation of all collaboration and contacts with taciet 
South Africa in the nuclear fields. 

46. The Council will undertab increased activities aimed at providing better 
assistance to thousands of dirplcrced Namibians aeekinq asylum in neighbouring 
front-line States. The Council urges all Governments, the specialized aqencies and 
other fnterqovernmental orqaniaatione to provide increased material aasietance to 
the thousands of refuqees who have been forced by the apartheid r&qime@s oppressive 
policies in Namibia and South Africa to flee into the neiqhbourinq front-line 
States. 

47. The Council will continue to carry out, as often as necessary, hiqh-level 
consultations with the leadership o!. SWAPO. 

48. The Council calls upon all Governments to render sustained and increased moral 
and political support as well aa financial, military and other material assistance 
to SWAP0 to enable it to intensify ite struqqle for the liberation of Namibia, It 
aleo calls upon thd specialized aqencies and other international orqanizatione and 
institutions associated with the United Nations to provide , within their respective 
spheree of competence, aesietance on a priority basis to the people of Namibia 
throuqh SWAPO, their sole and authentic representative. 

49. The Council, while expreesinq its apprecletion to all those non-qovernmental 
orqanizatione that are actively enqaqed in eupportinq the etruqqle of the Namibian 
people, urqes such orqanizations to intensify and broaden, in co-operation with the 
Council, concerted international action in support of the liberation atruqqle of 
the Namibian people and to increase their material , political and humanitarian 
support to SWAPO. 

50, The Council call8 upon all Governments to give maximum political and moral 
support a8 well as economic and military assistance to the front-line States in 
order to enable them better to exercise their leqitimate right of self-defance 
via-h-vie South Africa, and to support the Southern Africa Development 
Co-ordination Conference , with a view to reducinq the economic dependence of the 
front-line Statee on raciet South Africa, and to enable them better to resist the 
overt and covert aqqreesive actions of South Africa directed at the deetabilization 
of these States. 

51. The council will intensify its proqramme of dissemination of information and 
will continue to provide forums for orqanizations and individual8 committed to the 
cause of Namibia’s independence in order to co-ordinate concerted international 
action in support of the struqqle of the Namibian people. 

52. The Council will take steps to make itn co-operation with non-qovernmental 
orqanizationa promotinq the Namibian cause closer and more effective. 

53. Furthermore, the Council urqee all non-qovernmental orqanizatione, including 
in particular, trade unions, to campaiqn in their countries in, support of a 
comprehensive proqramme of sanctions in order effectively to isolate South Africa 
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politically, economically, militarily, culturally, as well as in sports, and to 
monitor , In co-operation with the Council for Namibia, the implerrentat ion of that 
proqramme. 

54. The Council calls upon all States to recoqnize and respect Decree No, 1 for 
the Protect.ion of the Natural Resources of Namibia, enacted by the Council in 
1974. It further calls upon States to adopt leqislative and other action to 
prevent their State-owned corporations dnd lortid private corporations from 
enqaqinq in the exploitation, processinq, transport or purchase of Namibia’s 
natural resources. 

55. The Council urqes the Governments of all countries, particularly of those 
Western States with corporations involved in the mininq and pcocessinq of Namibian 
uranium, to take all appropriate measures, includinq insistence on the requirement 
of neqative certificates of oriqin of the uranium at all staqes, and prohibitinq 
State-owned and other corporations, toqethsr with their subsidiaries, from dealinq 
in Namibian urnnium and all uranLum prospectinq activities in Namibia. 

56. The Council decides to promote actively the implementation of Decree No, 1 for 
the Protection of the Natural Resources of Namibia throuqh leqal action in the 
domestic court!; OF States and throuqh polttical action and consultations intended 
to put an end to the plunder of al 1 Namihla’s natural resources1 it requests the 
United Nation:. Commissioner for Namibia to take necessar 1 steps towards that end 
after consultations with the President ot the Council. 

57. The Council further appeals to non-qovernment.al orqanlzations, particularly in 
view of the Council’s decision to take lcqal action in the domestic c:ourtn of 
States, t.o widen their campaiqn to increase the awareness oE their national 
communities reqardinq the exploitation of the resources of Namibia by Eoreiqn 
economic interests In complete disreqard of Dccrce No. 1, and to insist that thcsr+ 
foreiqn economic interests must withdraw from Namihla immediately. 

58. The Council calls aqain upon the Mvernments of the Federal Rapubllc of 
Germany, the Netherlands and the United Kinqdom of Great Britain and Northern 
Ireland, which operate tile IJHENCO uranium enrichment plant, to have Namibian 
uranium specifically excluded from the Treaty of Almelo, which requlates the 
activities of UHENC(), on the qrounds that it is illeqally obtained. 

59. The Council will, in the exercise ot its riqhts under the IJnited Nations 
Convention on the I,aw of the Sea, g,’ proclaim an exclusive economic zone for 
Namibia, the outer limit of which shall be 200 miles. 

60. The Council urqen all international orqanizations and specialised aqencies tcl 
extend the fullest pssible co-operation to the United Nations Council for Namillia, 
as the leqal Admlnist.erinq Authorit.y tor the Territory until independence, ;lnci t.0 
facilitate concrete proqramm~o of assistance for the peoplp of Namibia. 

61. Thtl CouncLA appeal:; to all Governmc*nts, specialixed aqencies anti other 
international orqanizations to contritlutr! or increase their contrit,utlon t.o t.hl* 
llni t rrl N;r t ions PUntl for Nnmit>ia in ordar t.0 ,ln:;ir,t. the Na t.ionhnorl I’roqr .Immp I or 

/  
.  I  .  
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Namibia and the United Nation8 Institute for Namibia in the formulation and 
implementation of their projects in support of the Namibian people, projects which 
are of particular importance for the economic and social development of an 
independent Namibia. 

Noteo 

a/ Legal Consequences for States of the Continued Preclence of South Africa 
in NaGibia (South West Africa) notwithstanding Sscurity Council Resolution 
276 (1970), Advisory Opinion, I.C.J. Repottft 1971, p. 16. 

b/ A/32/144, annex I. 

c’ United Nations, Treaty Series, vol. 75, Nos. 970-973. 

d’ Ibid., No. 972, p. 135. 

e’ See Official Records of the General Assembly, Thirty-eighth Session, 
Supplement No. 24 (A/38/24), part one, pars. 576. 

f/ A/40/341. 

9’ Official Records of the Third United Nations Conference on the Law Of the 
Sea, vol. XVII, document A/CONF.62/122. 
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